DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
WATERWAYS REGULATION PROGRAM

Notice of License Application pursuant to M. G. L. Chapter 91
Waterways License Application Number W05-1335
Shipyard Quarters Marina Expansion

NOTIFICATION DATE: June 22, 2005

Public notice is hereby given of the application by LDA Pier 9, LLC to expand a
portion of the existing Shipyard Quarters Marina at Pier 8 in the Charlestown Navy
Yard to accommodate increased marine-related activities at the site and to further
activate the public use of the waterfront. The Applicant proposes adding
approximately forty-seven (47) new slips to the existing 187-slip marina, with
access to the new slips provided from the current point of entry. The proposed use
of the project will provide access to navigable waters and is a water dependent
project.

The Department will consider all written comments on this Waterways application
received by within 30 days subsequent to the “Notification Date”. Failure of any
aggrieved person or group of ten citizens or more to submit written comments to
the Waterways Regulation Program by the Public Comments Deadline will result in
the waiver of any right to an adjudicatory hearing in accordance with 310 CMR
9.13(4)(c).

Additional information regarding this application may be obtained by contacting the
Waterways Regulation Program at (617) 292-5500. Project plans and documents
for this application are on file with the Waterways Regulation Program for public
viewing, by appointment only, at the address below. Written comments must be
addressed to: Ben Lynch, Program Chief, WRP, One Winter St., 6™ fl., Boston, MA
02108. .




